ABATE of Oregon, Inc.

Julp Newsletter)

*%  MESSAGE FROM YOUR NEW STATE COORDINATOR  *%
For those of you who dorn’t krow me my name is Deacon (John Edwards),
and I'm your State Coordimator for 1985-86. I"m really looking forward to
a productive year. My belief is that we should have the RIGHT to ride

FREE, and the only way we can do that is to play the pame the way the
paliticians doo That is why we MUST be invalved in the law-making process

in Salem, so ouwr voice WILL be heard!! The three wain areas I feel we
need to focus on are Education, Public Relatiors, and Legislation to pro-—
tect our freedoms. We have a very strong group of individuals making up

the State Board this year - look aut!  ABATE will be heard this year!
My hoaie phone number is 353-3364, and my mailing address is P.0. Bax
88, Cornelius, Oregonm 97113. I lock forward to hearinmg from you! -DEACON
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*%  JUNE STATE BOARD REPORT  *%*
Well, June was the month for elections of State Officers. Our new
afficers for the cominmg vear are:
COORDINATOR: Jobhr Edwards {(Deacor) VICE COORDINATOR: Prestanm Shaw

TREAGURER: Louise Wills LEGIBLATIVE DIRECTOR: Butch Habauch
SERGEANT—at~-ARMS: Jim Bollirngberpg ABST. B86T.-at-ARMS: Pat Curmingham
(temporary) NEWSBLETTER EDITOR: Gary Thampscor, assisted by Caralyn Meerzo
MEMBERSHIP SEC: Carolyn Meerzo EDUCATION DIRECTOR: Teresa Hepker
HISTORIAN: Doug PRPorter

Louise gave the treasurer’s report - see your rep for the figures,

and check the Fossil report elsewhere in this issue. Louise reeds am in-—

ventory from EVERY chapter om ABATE cwrned equipment - answering machires,
typewriters, etc., as scon as possible. Alsco, your LAST guarteéer treasury

report is due at the Board Meeting or July 13th in Newpart.

The Legislature has adjourred without taking any action on the twa
bills we sponsered, due to a lack of support. Dr. Dave has a report else-
where in this issue.

Marmy tharnks to the member that allowed us to use his generator at
Fogsil until Roger's showed up — didr’t get his rmame, but Thank you!

Urt il next month, ride carefully! Stay alive in '85!
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Or this page, in July of last year, it was my sad duty to have to
print the report from Jackson Counmty relating the death of their brather,
Do Maertz. I don’t like Obit’s - rever did! I just thought that,
although I rnever had the pleasure of meeting Don, the armiversary of his
un~timely death at the hands of a left—-turrning cage driver should rot pass
urmarked o unmentioned. Here's to you Don!  You'!re riding free forever,
and youw're still remembered by those who rode with you! - Lowrider Gary
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The following proposal for inclusion in the Rules of Operation is being submitted by Dr.
Dave. State Reps were to ask their chapters for input and have their Chapter Legislative
Directors give that input to Dr. Dave when they called on Thursdays for the legislative
update. Following is Dr. Dave's input. He received no input from chapters.

CONDUCT OF MEMBERS, CHAPTER OFFICERS, AND STATE OFFICERS
1. All members shall conduct themselves so as to bring credit to the organization.

2. In the event that a member violates this trust, the following shall be used to
determine the action to be taken.

A, Chapter Member: If any member creates a situation or is involved in a situation
that discredits the principles or function of A.B.A.T.E. of Oregon, Inc., that
member may be disciplined as follows:

1) Chapter: Where the action involves the chapter as a whole, a registered
letter with the charges listed and time of meeting shall be sent to the
principles and witnesses by the chapter secretary. If there are no wite-
nesses, there shall be no action by the chapter secretary.

2) The chapter by a 2/3 vote of the total membership shall decide the chapter
level discipline, i.e., suspension from chapter office or chapter
committee.

3) The chapter may also vote to being the misconduct before the State Board as

outlined in the Rules of Operation.
B. Chapter Officer:

1) The officer shall present him/herself before the Chapter as above. If the
Chapter Officer is the Chapter Secretary, the next officer in line will
send the registered letter, if necessary.

2) The chapter will then follow procedures 2) and 3) above.
C. State Officers:

1) The State Officer shall present him/herself before the Chapter as above and
the chapter will then follow procedures 2) and 3).

2) The State Officer will also appear before the State Board at the next
regularly scheduled board meeting. The State Corresponding Secretary will
prepare the necessary notification of all parties involved.

3) The State Board will decide the appropriate disciplinary action, up to or
including revoking the membership of the individual or individuals
involved. NOTE: Only the State Board has the authority to revoke any
members membership in A.B.A.T.E. of Oregon, Inc.
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The Magazine For and About Sidecarists

HACK'D magazine features the best
examples of stock, restyled and/or
personalized sidecar rigs. Unlike
other magazines about motorcycles,
HACK'D is written and specially de-
signed NOT to be like all the rest.
HACK'D is for people who own, or de-
sire to own, motorcycle/sidecar com-
binations.

You can recieve your subscription
to this quarterly publication by
sending your name and address with
payment of $5.00 to:

P.O. Box 17640
Portland, Oregon 97217

Jim Dodson, Publisher/Editor e (503) 289-5220
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Round-Up
Cafe & Lounge

Welcomes You to Condon

Bring the gang and come on in for fine
meals and your favorite beverage.
Full restaurant service

BIKERS WELCOME -
from Portland to Condon, a nice Sunday run.
Call ahead, we'll have lunch ready.

Bring this ad with you

for comelimentary drink for your entire
party (21 years and over).

Allan Blackford, Proprietor - A.B.A.T.E. Member

-=) FROM THE EDITOR’S DEBK (==
First of all, I want to ex-
plairn to Jim Dodsorn why he hasw't
seevt his ad in here for a few
months — I simply didn't have the
artwaork, I suppeose I could have

cut ome aut of a previous rnews—

letter, but I don’t have any extra
copies, and I save my cwn capies
for future referernce. I also could

have called him and requested rew
artwork, but I thought I'd have the
original back after the May News-—
letter. Sorry for the foul-up Jim,
but we're only humar.

We still need to find a per-
manent Editcr for this thing. I*m
pulling a lot of overtime at work,
and that coupled with the demards
af a growing family leave little
time for this Newsletter. How
"bout it? There has to be a body
aut there that can do a bit of
typirng and can cut and paste. Most
of the typing was dorne by Carolyn
this month, and I'm still gorma be
late getting this out! How do I
spell relief? N-E-W B-L-0-0-D !'!

~ Lowrider Gary 3



FROM YOUR STATE MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY

This is the first batch of labels from our own computer, so please check your label
and let your Chapter Membership Secretary know of any errors. Or you can send
corrections to the PO Box, 4504, Portland, Oregon 97208, Attention: Membership
Secretary. | make pickups from the PO Box at least twice a week and sometimes, more.

All new applications are effective the first of the month following the date | receive
them from your Chapter. All renewals are renewed on the date of expiration, if | receive
them within a month of expiration. You will receive one more newsletter after your
expiration date to allow time for all paperwork to get to me. If you have not renewed
within one month of expiration, you will receive a renewal letter and application. You get
a chance to renew, but only one extra newsletter, Then you get a letter from Mother,

I want to thank everyone for their support and help during the break-in of the
Eagle and the occasional breakdown of ME. All systems are now go, and we are finally
able to get information out as needed.

If you have any questions about how the system works you can have your Chapter
Secretary get in touch with me or you can contact me through the PO Box. If you have
any suggestions about how | can make it easier for all of us, PLEASE let me know. |
appreciate all suggestions and | want to thank those chapters who have sent their
corrected membership printouts to me. These were passed out at the last State Board
Meeting, but | realize with the change in officers, sometimes things didn't get handed out
like they should have been.

Also, if you need more new membership packets LET ME KNOW BEFORE THE STATE
BOARD MEETING AND THEY WILL BE THERE FOR YOUR STATE REPS TO PICK UP. For
you new membership secretaries, new membership packets should be given to each new
member as they sign up. Let me know how your supplies are, before the State Board
Meetings and | will have replacements available.

RIDE FREE! Carolyn Meerzo, State Membership Secretary

LEGISLATIVE REPORT

We have become extremely "visible" in the state with our education program and with
our legislative efforts. We must insure a level of continuity among all members so as to
preserve what we have gained in the last 10 years. Our rights we fight for and in our
organization we must protect those same rights no matter how "social" we get.

We want people to notice us for what we are, what we've become, and not the
media-stereotype biker. We are a life style and a people that have dedicated ourselves to
preservation of Government, by the People and for the People. Let's start by getting
our house in order first. Then we can give the government shit for do doing its job.

This past year in the legislature, we were instrumental in killing the mandatory
Personal Injury Protection bill and establishing good relations with the Insurance
Commissioner and staff. The helmet bill never did come up, BUT the two bills that were
introduced by A.B.A.T.E. of Oregon, Inc. also did not pass and we were told primarily
because of lack of support. These two bills, HB 2721 and HB2717 may or may not be
reintroduced in the next session two years from now. Hopefully, we will have it together
by then to support them as we should have supported them this year.

Thanks! Dr. Dave



FOSSIL 1985 FINANCIAL REPORT

INCOME SOURCE AMOUNTS
Advance ticket sales 2266.00
Gate ticket sales 6490.00
Paraphernalia sales 764,25
Silver Bison - 10% of Sales 122.98
TOTAL INCOME 9643.,23
EXPENSES AMOUNT BALANCE
Telephone Expense 31.96 9611.27
Printing Charges

Ticket design 3.00

Sales Sheets 3.00

Tickets ) 45.00

Flyers 45.00 9515.27
Paraphernalia 700.00 8815.27
Music

Hav-Nots 300.00

Jackals 300.00 8215.27
Gas, transportation of stage, 190.00 8025.27

pop, and commodes
Bishop Sanitation 200.00 7825.27

commodes
Neel Distributing 1945.60 5879.67

Beer
Oregon State Parks

Friday Night 180.00

Saturday Night 560.00

Sunday Night 420.00 4719.67
Pepsi Bottling 190.20 4529.47

pop
Roger Hendricks 100.00 4379.47

use of generator
Trailer hitch 6.97 4372.50
Oxygen 9.50 4363.00

welding on trailer
IF THERE ARE NO MORE INCOMING BILLS WE CAN LIST THE PROFIT OF FOSSIL 1985 AS

$4,413.00 705 People

Prepared by:

Louise Wills, State Treasurer
June 1, 1985
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A.B.A. T.E. of Oregon, Inc.

P. O. Box 4504
Portland, Oregon 97208

Dedicated to Freedom of the Road,

ADVERTIZE IN THE A.B.A.T.E. NEWSLETTER? *%

_[;z

#¥ WHY SHOULD |

Ao BoR. TOE. of Oregorn has over 852 members across the state to
which rmewsletters are matled the first week of each month. i addi-
tioon, marny members have family memberships, which mearns that the
majority aof newsletters are read by more tham ome persan.

Cur advertising rates are set to allow you the maximum amount of
Flexibility in purchasing advertising space in ouwr newsletter, and we
sell space om & guarterly, half-yearly, or yearly basis. Our rates
listed below:

1/4 PAGE:

F Z2E.80 -~ 3 nonths & 33.0% — 3 movths
E 45,08 - & mormths % o @@ ~ & manths
& VS.08 - 12 mormths FlEgd, g8 - 12 monmtihs
/2 PARGE: % Z@R.2@ - 3 months FULL PAGE: %85.0@1 - 3 mornths
& FE.00m - & months Fieidl. B8 - & months
SLE@. 20 —~ 12 months OO AE — 12 mormtns
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ooallow evern more flexipility, youwr advertisement may be chanped
gach month for the duration of your purchased time. For example, if
yaul Tun & busingss card size ad for three months, you can submit
three busirness cards of fering month lomg o limited time specials.
Showld vou pwrohase ad space for a year, you could change yvour ad 18
i ARdvertising oopy must be submitted by the 15th of the month
o oappear in the following month’s rewsletter, and must be
ady. T order your ad in cour widely read newsletter, please
the form below, send it and your firset month’s ad cobpy,
rid, to ARATE of Oregon, Inc., P.0. Box 4584, Portland, Orepnon

———————————————————————————— (please print)-————————— e e e
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inlease check orne) SAME........0r DIFFERENMT.......ad copy each month.
Hame & title of persor DIaCIivg A0) w e s o v e s w o v n e s o nonsmunasnsnsssnneses
PFlease make checks pavabhie tor ALB.ALT.E. of Oregon, Inc.)

*% THANK YOU *%



BEND CHAPTER

The elections for the new year are over, and the new officers hope to be able to generate some action from the
Bend Chapter. It can not be left up to a few to continue to do all the work. Our coordinator Doug "Griz"
Porter will be writing the Bend news from now on., They just wanted to give me one last shot to get my word in.
This should be a real surprise to them. I am not going to say anything as I have decided to leave that up to
Griz while I take care of other business. So to all of you a very good year to you, its time to go to work.
RIDE SAFE & LIVE HAPPY - Louise

DOUGLAS COUNTY
(No report received, in the PO Box by the 15th)

EMERALD VALLEY

Fossil? There were a lot of negative feeling about Fossil this year. Everyone who bitched about it should
stop and think, did you do your part in helping to make Fossil a success? If you didn't, then please don't put
down those of us who tried. At least the weather turned out all right.

Emerald Valley is working once again on our summer run. It will be held August 14 and 25. Plan to attend.

If you missed it last year, you missed a good one. This year promises to be just as good or maybe even better.
Hope to see you there. More details to come.

Congratulations to Stephen Perry. He was accepted into the BBP instructor program. Good Luck!

Ve are sorry to say one of our most valuable members, Ted Jeremiah has moved to Idaho. He was dedicated to
ABATE of Oregon and to his friends. It won't be the same without him. We wish him the best of luck in his new
job. UNTIL NEXT MONTH!

JACKSON COUNTY

We hope to see you at our Abbott Run July 27 and 28th. The new camp area at Huckleberry is even bigger and
better than at Abbott Campground. This year breakfast will be available along with a free supper Saturday
night. Look at the flyer for the rest of the info.

Would like to congratulate all of the newly elected officers. Hope you can endure. Just remember, you're
working for a good cause . . . FREEDOM!

Hope you all have a safe summer, Kim Bouchard, Secretary

KLAMATH FALLS

Hello from K. Falls. Great to have this newsletter going again! We like to know what the other chapters
are up to.

We were all kept busy at Fossil with out baked potatoes. We made a few bucks and I'm sure we'll see
everyone next year at Fossil. We'll be there again with our potatoes.

We are looking forward to some new enthusiasm to generate our chapter. We are bringing in new members. We
Just held electlons at our June 3rd meeting. We would like to thank the old offlcers for staying In office.
They are: Treasurer, Dave Gardner; Secretary, Connie Gardner; St. at Arms, Ray Robinson; Newsletter Publisher,
Becky Munson; Fund Raising Officer, Bob Motschenbacher.

We would really like to thank our new officers and hope with their help to grow more this year. Our new
officers are: Coordinator, Marge Gunter; Vice Coordinator, Eric "Oops" Munson; State Reps., Marge Gunter and
Preston Shaw; Alternate State Rep., any officer; Safety & Education Officer, Eric "Oops" Munson; Public
Relations, Eric "Oops" Munson; and Paraphernalia, Preston Shaw.

On May 18th we had Motorcycle Awareness Day in Klamath Falls. We had a fairly good turnout. Several clubs
showed up. The local bike shops brought bikes down for display. Several Jackson County members showed up, and
Pat and Louise from the Bend Chapter came down.

We are having an information booth at Sprague River's Pioneer Days on June 29th. We are scheduling our BBP
for July 20th and 21st. We are expecting a good turnout. We already have enough for one class and are working
on more.

Our Odessa Gravel Pits run is August 3rd and 4th. We're all working hard on it so it will run smoothly.
Advance tickets will soon be on sale.

Our second annual MDA Pool Shoot will be in August. Last year we donated 75% of the proceeds to M.D.A.,
which totaled $150.00. We are challenging all other chapters to meet our beat our donation this year. You have
between now and the end of August to hold a fund raiser.

Hope to see many of you at our run in August. The swimming should be real good. Ride Safe, Connie

LINCOLN COUNTY

Lincoln County now has almost a complete new Board of Directors. Some of us just feel the need to stay in
there and do our thing. The new board is: Coordinator, Art Fisher; Vice-Coordinator, Tom harmon; Secretary,
Millie Highfill; Treasurer, John Angello; Membership Secretary, Vicki Caldwell; Sgt. at Arms, Tony Alberto;
Legislative director, Bob Highfill; State Reps, Gary Lechner and Dan Sutherland; Alternate, Karen Gasca;
Historian, Chris Cotie; Paraphernalia Director, Karen Gasca; Public Relations, Ward Pearce.

I would like to take this time to welcome them aboard. We are really looking forward to a busy and fun
filled year. Do come by and join us whenever you can.

A couple of weeks ago we found that we are really part of what goes on in Lincoln County. A lady from the
State Adult and Family Services called for assistance. She said that she knew if any group was willing to help
that we would. An elderly lady needed help moving to a new apartment and of course we agreed. The complete
move was done in less than two hours.

We are really busy getting ready for our Annual Run at Beaver Creek. It is so funny to listen to. It
seems like everyone is going in different directions and we know that it will all come together. I am sure that
you all experience this. We know that Beaver Creek will be better than ever. Come and join us on the Week-end
of July 13 and 14,

Gary and Pauline, a big congratulations on the birth of your new daughter. As you well know, the fun has
Just begun.

Mygnew motorcycle iIs doing well. It is running like a champ. I am really pleased.

HOPE TO SEE YOU AT BEAVER CREEK ., . . . . Millie
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NORTH EAST PORTLAND %

Greetings once again from NE Portland. Its been a real hectic week for me what with trying to take care of
chapter business and get everything ready for the wedding which is only two more weeks away. Fossil turned out
really great this year, both weather wise and fun wise. A very big hand of applause to Dan B, from SE for
getting and keeping everything running so smoothly. Now that Fossil is over with, we're all busy working on our
Summer Run scheduled for August 17 and 18 at McNeil on Mt. Hood.

We held our new officer's elections and I would like to thank all of the old officers for the great job
they did_and welcome all the new officers for the coming year. The new officers for our chapter are: Coord-
inator, Trash; Vice-Coordinator, Rusty; Treasurer, Kathy; Secretary, Leslie; Education Director, Chuck; State
Rep's, JoAnn and Carolyn; Alternate State Reps, Trash and Leslie; Membership Secretary, Ziplock Dave; Legisl-
ative Director, Diesel Dave; Sgt. at Arms, Martin. Welcome aboard guys! I would also like to take this
opportunity to congratulate Gary Thompson and his wife Pauline on the birth of their daughter, Theresa Marie.
You both have definitely got your work cut out for you. Well this will be the last newsletter I do as a single
person so I hope to see a lot of you people at the wedding and if not have a great summer and I will be in touch
next month. Ride Free! Leslie

RIVER CITY

Hi! Our chapter would like to thank everybody who showed up at the River City Motorcycle rodeo. We
enjoyed having you, and you helped make it a success. We learned a lot about putting on this type of show and
next year ought to be even better. Randy Becker from Lincoln County rode his BM¥ to first in the slow race and
first in the barrel race, racking up enough points in the other events to become our overall rodeo champion.
Leonard Castrianno was a close second overall on a Triumph 750, He flashed across the teeter totter and
through the salom in a blur of speed. I heard some disparaging remarks from the gallery about Limey
reliability but everyone agreed it was a fine handling machine handled with skill. Matt Cook of The Dalles
placed first in the Shine and Show for best stock bike. Choke, from Portland took best custom, and Gary
Lechner, Lincoln County had the very best rat. A special thanks goes to the Pellissier's for letting us rodeo
and party on their property. The campout afterwards was at their place down by the river. If you missed it
you missed the best part.

This will be old news now but our BBP class filled right up. All those who made the effort know it was
well worth while. Those of you who haven't taken the BBP should consider this is ABATE's alternative to helmet
laws. We need to prove education does work, but it can't work for you if you don't participate,

Ride Safe, Vernon

ST. JOHNS

High from St. Johns. Small, but hopefully not forgotten. We're busy working on the Silver Falls run.
It's in September this year, instead of November. So we hope to see you all there. Tickets and fliers will be
available at the July State Board meeting. Remember, it's advance ticket sales, only. All you can edat and
drink Saturday and Sunday, indoor accommodations and lots of fun. Bring the family. Other than that, not much
else going on. Ride Free, Barbara.

SALEM

I would like to start this one off with a big congratulations to our newly elected officers. Coordinator,
Joel Calderwood; Vice-Coordinator, Doug Stieh; Sgt. at Arms, Kurt Speas; Secretary, Shirley Huffs Tredsu?er,
Susan Hoich; Legislative Director, Butch Harbaugh; Historian, Bill Fournier; Paraphen anelia Officgr, Brian
Taylor; Public Relations Director, Bill Ross; Membership Secretary, Jack Knight; State representatives, Doug .
Stieh and Butch Harbaugh; Alternate State Reps, Bill Ross and Kurt speas. It's good to see some new faces this

year as well as the return of some old ones. I know it will be a great year for Salem.
Now for some Fossil News. We did great guys, with a Sale-out of 260 Steak-Kabobs by early Saturday

evening, which left us plenty of room on Sunday for lots of partying. Thanks for all those who showed up to
support the Salem Chapter. One last final note on Fossil. Please everyone keep your eyes and ears open for the

hopeful return of our Chapter Banner.
Our August 10th and 11th Mystery Run will be just outside the Detroit area. So come one and all, to help

us enjoy a good weekend of FUN. (Check our our flier enclosed in this edition.) .
Well guys its been great being an officer of the Salem Chapter. But, you won't be hearing from me %n the
future, so before I go I want to say thanks for all your support because without ALL OF YOU there wouldn't be a

Salem Chapter of ABATE. See ya at the meetings. BARB
SOUTH EAST PORTLAND

Hi from Southeast. Hell, Fossil's over and was a darn good runm,  Now welve getiing to work on the next great party,
the East Portland McNeil Run - plamning makes it perfect, you know. That's all for now; got other chapter stuff to write

up. Ride safe! - Larl
WASHINGTON COUNTY

Well Washington County has done it again. DEACON our State Rep was elected State Coordinator. Two
years in a row the State has seen fit to use Washington County Reps to serve as officers on the State Board. )
Preacher as State Coordinator and DEACON as State Secretary last year. DEACON and Kiddy as State Secretary this
year., . .

We are looking forward to our Motorcycle Picnic which Is July éth and 7th. See flier in this newsletter.
Our chapter will hold its elections at our June 25th meeting, list of new officers in the next newsletter.

DEACON
WEST PORTLAND

(No report received in the PO Box by the 15th)
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—~=} COMMENTS FROM THE EDITOR {(=—

Here’s a reminder to evervore -
the Environmental Protecticon Rpgerncy has
still rot set a deadlivne for public
comment on the issue of a banm or lead
additives in gasaline. Most all of yeou
drive motorcycles that require the use
of leaded fuel - soame of you may evewn
have cages with similar reqguirements.
ALL of you are urged to write i1r oppo-
gitian to the total barm on lead in gas.
Your letters should be addressed to:

DOCKET EN-84~-25
CENTRAL. DOCKET SECTION (LE-1313
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION ABENCY
AL "MY STREET, S.W.
WASHINGTON, D.C. Sas46a
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We are safe for arcther year—&—-a-
halfi The Oregon Legislature adjcwrred
an June 2lst, having failed to pass o
the floor a helmet bill and a B.I1.B5.
pill. There's a full report on the
legislative session elsewhere in this

issue, but I Just wanmt to comment that
letters in favor of something can have
as much impact as letters in ocppasition

to something. Unforturnately, letters
im favor of bills we sponsored were
few, with the predictable result. i
can assure you thnat P.I.P, the helmet
issue, and for you cagers, the seat
belt idea, will NOT go away. There are
people in the legislatuwre that are
bound and determined to make you safe,
and to hell with how some of you feel
abcout being told to do this-n—thatt!!

I personally don't feel that the State
is my "parent', especially since I HAVE
TO HELP SUPPQORT IT!! If you feel as I
da, ther STAY VIBILANT!! Dorn’t think
that what vou do or don’t do to help is
not rioticed. We rneed every last ome of
you, informed, registered to vote, and
ready to wrlte letters and make phowe
calls wher bad UR good legislation is
proposed. Had legislation has to be
bottled up in committee — pood legis—
latiom has to be erncouraged to be

passed onto the floor to be voated onm!
It will take every last core of us,
standing shoulder-to-shoulder, to keep

what freedoms we have arnd gairn more. It
CAN be done — we only have to WANT TO
bad encugh! How bout it?

- Lowrider Gary

CAUSE FOR CELEBRATION???

It's nearly the Fourth of JULY again and here we sit in
the United States Commune each contributing to the other to
take care of us all....

Are we becoming cattle on a state farm, branded with &
Social Security or Taxpayer I.D. Number, unable to work with-
out one and unable to keep the fruits of our labor with one?
Without a Drivers License, State I.D., and dozens of other
regulations the "government" tells us we must have, we can-
not exercise our soverign right to travel freely and unen-
cumbered. We are told that DRIVING is a PRIVILAGE and not
a vight as is guaranteed by our Constitution.

How did we get in this mess, 209 years after our fore-
fathers fought and died to free us from tyranny? The answer
to that is a long story that set laws and policies in motion
with the effect of "Soclalizing" America.

They sucked us in, a generation at a time, never men-
tioning the word "Socialism" itself, instead they called it
"Democracy"” and used "safety" as the "carrot" to entice us.

When the Founding Fathers formed our government, they
created a CONSTITUTIONAL REPUBLIC, not a Democracy. In a
Republic, the rights of the individual are the sacred rule,
in a true Democracy, ONE MORE THAN HALF RULES. Check your
Pledge of Allegiance, it hasn't changed, it says "and to the
Republic for which it stands"

We are constantly told that we live in a Democracy, you
never hear Republic mentioned, There may be a reason for
that., A Democracy by definition is "majority rule", dis-
regarding the rights of the i{ndividual AND the minority-yg!'!
That is why we have oppressive laws and regulations in this
great country of ours today - INDIVIDUAL rights cannot exist
if one more than half rules!!!!!

A Democracy can vote itself part of your paycheck in the
form of taxes, a piece of your property in the form of regu-
lations, and your freedom of choice in the form of unjust
legislation. Those who don't belong to a large or powerful
group such as government employees, welfare recipients, or
insurance corpsrations can't outvote the mob.

Helmet laws, seat belt laws, sobriety check lanes,
mandatory social security, drivers licenses, mandatory I.D.
and all the other regulations, restrictiocns, and so on are
all part of our "Democracy" which is evolving into Socialism.
Our country became great because, as a Republic, it respected
INDIVIDUAL RIGHTS. Uunlimited government will curtail more of
our rights and make social slaves of us all....

I sincerely believe this to be the greatest country in
the history of mankind, but has it become what our forefathers
fought for???

Get involved so we can ride free and have more cause for
celebration.
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If Your Tattoo Is Not
Becoming To You, You
Haven'’t Been Coming To Us!

PACIFIC TATTOO

128 East 11th Ave.
Eugene, OR 97401

Phone: (503) ‘14!‘55"7’(555‘)

ABATE MEMBERS: SHOW YOUR CARD FOR A 15%
DISCOUNT ON TATTOOS OVER $2500
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ABATE BROTHERS & SISTERS:

It has come to my attention since our infamous Fossil run, that some people were ticked
off about being stopped going both ways at the gate. I realize that none of you would try
to get in without supporting ABATE with a donation. However there are a few, not in the
brotherhood that would. These people we kept out.

As for going out the gate, we were trying to keep anyone from being busted or worse, hurt.
I personally have had too many partners over the years end up doing time with the state
and have seen far too many loaded into body bags.

Those of you who stopped at the gate with a smile, a joke, or just some needed company,
THANK YOU for your support. I am proud to ride with you.

Ride Free & Live Pat "Flatfish" Cunningham, Ex-vice~Coordinator, A.B.A.T.E. of Oregon

FROM THE DESK OF LOUISE WILLS, STATE TREASURER

Last year during the audits of the chapter records there were a lot of hard feelings
and mixups. | am going to try and correct as much of that as possible this year.
During the audit period this year, all audits will be scheduled for one week prior to the
next State Board Meeting. The completed audit will be returned at that state meeting.

| now need the letters from the chapter officers that | requested months ago to file
for your group number. | know | have asked you to do a lot in the past and hopefully
there won't be so much this year.

| want to take this time to thank all of the chapter treasurers for the help they
gave me during this past year and say that without it | could not have been as effective
in my job.

yI Jhope that we can work as well together this year. Thanking you ahead of time for
your support.

Also, | need an inventory of all A.B.A.T.E. state property. If you have
typewriters, filing cabinets, telephone answering machines, etc., please let me know what

you have.

Louise Wills, State Treasurer

PORTLAND
AND VIGINITY
SEE THE MAP AT THE RIBHT? IT'S NOT IMPORT- VEHICLE INSPECTION
ANT TO ANY OF YOU IN, LET'S SAY, JACKSON COUNTY 4 T ; . PROGRAM
OR KLAMATH FALLS {YET), BUT TO THOSE OF US THAT | % /. N 7§ \,% __BOUNDARIES
LIVE WITHIN THE INDICATED BOUNDRY LIN, IT'S OF .\ SN N § a0V Wit
THE UTMOST IMPORTAMCE. ON JULY ist, MANDANTORY SR oy, '
NOISE TESTING OF MOTORCYCLES WRS TO BEBIN IN _ :
THE PORTLAND METRO AREA. WITH OMLY DAYS 70 GO ;
BEFORE START-UP OF THIS PROGRAM, THE DEG SUS- X M
PENDED THE REGUIREMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 5IX \
MONTHS. THERE WILL BE PUBLIC HEARINGS ON THIS X
MATTER IN THE FUTURE, AND THIS TIME, WE'D BET- .
TER BE THERE, IN FORCE! THE REGUIREMENTS THAT P 18
THEY SET WERE TOD STRICT FOR MANY MOTORCYCLES, e
EVEN IN STOCK MUFFLERS AND AIR CLEANER, TO Tamma
PASS! A STOCK SHOVELHERD WILL NOT PASS THEIR = VEHICLE '
CURRENT SPECS. JACKSON COUNTY MAY BE IN FOR TS
SOME OF THIS HEAVY-HANDED CRAP IN THE NEAR- (as of 1-1.80)
FUTURE, AS THE LEGISLATURE RECENTLY PASSED A
BILL TD REGUIRE AUTD TESTING IN THE MEDFORD
AREA! AND OUR FREEDOMS CONTINUE TO SLIP AMWAY!! mnOLD VEHICLE
BOUNDARIES
J O (thru 12-31-79) |
| YOUR VEHICLE IS REGISTERED WITHIN THE WHITE AREA ABOVE, a Certificate of Compliance 1s required before your regis-
@ » kation can be renewed unless the vehicle 15 diesel powered with @ manutacturer's gross vehicie weight rating (GVWR)
of over 8,500 pounds. For questions on boundary line, call 229-6235.



THE TEAM OREGON MOBILE BETTER BIKING PROGRAM
HOW IT WORKS3

ABATE, in the form of the TEAM OREGON Mobile Better Biking Program, has
contracted with the Oregon Traffic Safety Commission (OTSC) to provide
services, which include: conducting 8 to 15 BBP's during 1985, promoting
Team Oregon classes (MRC and BBP) to motorcyclists, and providing publicity
activities to increase motorist awareness. The Mobile BBP pays its certified
instructors to organize and teach classes, and in turn bills the OTSC for the
services provided.

BBP ADVISORY COMMITIEE - ABATE of Oregon's Board of Directors
appointed a BBP Advisory Committee consisting of three ABATE members,
who are serving an indefinite term of office. The Committee meets quarterly
to help the MOBILE BBP staff develop policy and future direction, advise on
important decisions, evaluate the program's effectiveness, and provide other
guidance and assistance for the director and instructors. The Committee
consists of: Bob Guse (Douglas County Chapter), Caroyln Meerzo (N.E. Portland
Chapter), and Louise Wills (Bend Chapter). Louise, as ABATE state treasurer,
supervises and assists the director with BBP finances and taxes.

BBP STAFF - The staff consists of the Director, Teresa Hepker (River City
Chapter), and a growing number of MSF/Team Oregon Certified Instructors.
Until mid-June, we've been operating with two instructors, both ABATE
members: Ed Halkyard (Douglas County Chapter) and LeRoy Hecker (Emerald
Valley Chapter, and a Free Soul). Two ABATE instructor candidates were
scheduled for training during June but at this writing it is not known whether
they finished. An offer has been sent to all certified Team Oregon instructors
to work for the mobile BBP, in order to offer more classes and reach more
students. See the other ad elsewhere in this issue if you are interested in
pbecoming an instructor, ‘cause we need more!

TEAM OREGON - Key members of Team Oregon include: Stan Porter, the
Motorcycle Safety Program Coordinator for OTSC; Steve Garets, Motorcycle
Training Specialist at Oregon State University (in charge of training all Team
Oregon instructors); the various stationary training sites (see ad elsewhere
in this issue) and the Mobile BBP (representing ABATE of Oregon, Inc.). Also
included are all the individuals, businesses and groups who support the Team
Oregon programs and goals by donating time, money, or materials.

I would 1ike to thank a special member of TEAM OREGON for a super job well

done under very trying conditions: GAIL PERRY of Emerald Valley

Chapter! The legislators she was trying to reach by inviting them to a

demonstration class in Salem, failed to respond to all the work she put in. In

spite of that, she kKept on pluggin’, and eleven students completed the course.
THANK YOU, GAILHI

|



WAM?E‘@ -

SEE! Rider improvement before your very eyes!
HEAR! =Gee, | didn't know thati"
FEEL! satisfaction in helping others learn to ride safelyl

REQUIREMENTS Interest in teaching beginning and experienced motorcycle
rider classes, a reasonably clean driving record, willingness to travel

PAY Varies (but you do get paid)

TRAINING is provided by Team Oregon at no cost to you, and requires six days
of your time. Application and interview {s required.

To apply, have your Chapter Board Rep ask for an application form, or contact:
TEAM OREGON Mobile Better Biking Program
5224 Cherry Heights Road West
The Dalles, Oregon 97058
(503)298-1317

FOR RIDER COURSE INFORMATION CALL:
1-800-922-2022

or contact

Clackamas Community College

657-8400, Ext. 230

Linn-Benton Community College

967-6108

Lane Community College

484-2126

Rogue Community College =rses=E S5 FERESERET

479-5541, Ext. 219

Treasure Yalley Community College @ £ 5= —

889-4100
Mobile Better Biking Program

298-1317
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* ¥ ABATE PARAPHERNALIA ORDER FORM * %

RUANTITY DESCRIPTION PRICE TOTAL ABATE PINS $ 5.00 each
ABATE TEE-GHIRTS $ 5.00 each
FOSSIL PINS $ 1,50 each
YERR EARS $ 1,00 each

YEAR PATCHES (minimum order
of twenty - size {"f 2*) ¢ 1.83 each

COUNTY ROCKERS (min. order 10) $ 2,79 each

ALL ORDERS MUST BE PRE-PAID - PRICES DON'T
INCLUDE POSTRGE. PLERGE PRINT YOUR NAME &
ADDRESS CLEARLY IN THE GSPACES BELDW, AND

SEND THIS FORM ALDNG WITH YOUR REMITTANCE
T0 ME AT THE ADDRESS LISTED BELOW. THAMKS!

NAmE

ADDRESS

CITY

TOTAL COBT OF THIS ORDER -} =) =} =} -} =} =} = =) = i BTATE, IIP

PLEASE MAKE CHARTER CHECKS OR MONEY ORDERS PAYABLE TO ABATE OF OREGON, INC.
SEND ORDER TO: MIME BOSTER, 2416 ROBERTS CREEK ROAD, ROSEBURG, OREGON 37472
+% PAYMENT MUST RACCOMPANY ORDER #*+

Xc«i a&a'\_c’\% ltne

-3 — ABATE ACTION REPORT — &

POLICE CFFICER'S NAME : BADGE % :
{IFFICER'S POLICE ABENCY

LICENSE # OF POLICE VEHICLE OR UNIT & COLOR{G) OF CAR :

WAS POLICE VEHICLE MARKED? IF S0, DESCRIBE MARKINGS :

WAS OFFICER IN UNIFCRM? PLAIN CLOTHES? IF NOT IN UNIFORM, HOW DID HE IDENTIFY HIMSELF?

MORE THAN ONE DFFICER? NAME & BADGE # OF OTHER OFFICERS:

MORE THAN ONE VEHICLE? LICENSE OR UNIT #'S OF OTHER POLICE VEHICLES:

POLICE AGENCY(S) OF OTHER DFFICERS:

DATE YOU WERE CONTACTED: TIME: {am or pmij LOCATION: .
CITY: COUNTY: WRS CONTACT MRDE ON PUBLIC STREET OR PROPERTY?

PRIVATE PROPERTY? PRIVATE RESIDENCE? {THER? '

BFFICER'S REASON FOR CONTALT:

WERE YOU SEARCHED? WAS YOUR PICTURE TRKEN? WERE YOU GIVEN A (choose one) WARNING? __ CITATION?
WERE YOU RRRESTED? ON WHAT CHRRBES?

TYPE OF CITATION YOU RECEIVED (warning; trafficj crimej other):

CITATION %: CHARGE{s) LISTED ON CITATION:

IF YOU WERE CITED INTO COURT, GIVE NAME OF COURT, DATE & TIME YOU MUST APPEAR:

-hhnhyy PLEABE COMPLETE OTHER SIDE OF THIS FORM (OO




MEMBERSHIP FORMS @

NOTE: PostaL Money Orpers OR CHAPTER CHEcks ONLY! NO PersonAL CHECKS!
$12 - FULL MEMBERSHIP # NEWSLETTER, MEMBERSHIP CARD AND PATCH.

$6 - EACH AODDITIONAL HOUSEHOLD MEMBER * MEMBERSHIP CARD AND PATCH (NO NEWSLETTER)

I TR AR e T TS M0 5 0 R G M WD D D G5 e T M G R e D e D O S DGR GV CD D €D GD €5 GO W D D TB WD D D e G0 D D G K5 G WD 00 G W 5 €D aD B 5 I o8 aB G5 @ KD G 6P G G5 G G5 G G0 €D O AD G0 e O 0 I 50 GB & @ W W B D

STATE COPY

NEW: RENEWAL ¢ CHANGE OF ADDRESSs
PREVIOUS CARD #: EXP. DATE:
NAME:

ADDRESS ¢

CITY: STATE: Z1Ps
PHONE ¢ AGEs
CHAPTER:

NAME AGEs
NAME: AGE
NAME s AGE s
NAME s AGE ¢
NAME s AGEs

$12 FULL MEMBERSHIP
$6 EACH ADDITIONAL HOUSEHOLD MEMBER

TOTAL ENCLOSED )
SEND FORM T0: Membership Secretary

ABATE of Oregon Inc.

PO Box 4504

Portland, OR
REC™D BY:

97220
Date Paid:

% & 5 & X X % x & & X %X & K X % % % & % & & %

CHAPRTER COPY
NEWs___ RENEWALs___
PREVIOUS CARD f#3. EXP. DATE:
NAME ¢

CHANGE OF ADDRESS:

ADDRESS¢

CITY: STATEs_______ ZIPs
PHONEs AGEs
CHAPTER:

NAME: AGEs
NANME 5 AGEs
NAME ¢ AGEs
NAME ¢ AGE:
NAMESs AGEs

$12 FULL MEMBERSHIP
$6 EACH ADDITIONAL HOUSEHOLD MEMBER
TOTAL ENCLOSED

SEND FORM TOs
LOCAL CHAPTER

Date Paid: REC"™D BY:

g(cbd- a-\Or\j“l'_'Ll: l:ne

WERE YOU RELEASED WITH CITATION?
AMOUNT OF BAIL:

DESCRIBE YOUR VEHICLE:

TRKEN TO POLICE STATION OR JAIL?
kRS YOUR M/C OR VEHICLE IMPOUNDED?

DID OFFICER{s) TAKE ANYTHING FROM YOU OR YOUR VERICLE?

MADE 70 POST BAIL?
SEARCHED?

IF 50y WHAT WAS TRAKEN {answer optional):

LICENSE #: CUSTOMIZED?

IF KOT AN #/C, DID YOUR VEHICLE HAVE ANY M/C EMBLEMS OR DECALS?

NAME, ADDRESS, & PHONE #'s OF ANY WITNESSES:

PLEASE GIVE A BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF WHAT HAPPENED:

PRINT YOUR FULL NAsE:

GIVE YOUR CDMPLETE ADDRESS:

PHONE #:

YOUR ABE:
YOUR SIGNATURE:

INDICATE WHETHER MALE OR FEMALE:

ABATE CARD #:

DATE SIGNED:

GIVE COMPLETED REPORT 7O YOUR
LEGISLATIVE DIRECTOR OR MAIL TO:

ABATE OF OREGON, INC.
POST OFFICE BDX 4504
PORTLAND, ORE. 97208



- ABATE of Oregon =
* MEMBERSHIP CLASSIFIEDS *

FOR SALE - 1947 Indian Fat Bobs and dash panel - $200 firm, CASH OMLY. Call D.J. @R40-2880 {08-83)
FOR SALE -~ 1977 KI 630, Mag Wheels, 12,000 miles. Only $650, Call Vernon @386-4112 days; Jon @ 352-6313 evenings. (08-83)
FOR SALE - I.R.5. forces sale of imeaculate 1379 FLH 80 cu.in. ElectraBlide. 31,000 on bike, 3000 miles on new low compres-
sion top end, late model guides w/ seals, Manley stainless valves. New exhaust system {2-into-1) with fishtail
suffler. Performance Machine rear brake. All this new Sept 784. $4200 or BEST OFFER, $1200 cash or decent fruck
§ take over payments. All offers or trades considered - let's deal! Call Joe ®1-787-3733 evengs & wknds. (10-83)
FOR SME - Dark blue, nylon outside WHITE STAS sleeping bag. Inside has blue backround with white horses. VYellow thermal
blanket. Light blue air mattress, Dark blue sleeping bag cover with "ALTER" in black marker on bottom.
Please contact Jom Alter or Kaven Tambourine through the Klamath Falls Chapter State Reps. {10-83)
WANTED - One head for a 1963 late model T-120 Triumph. Call Ray @ 884-3071 (Klamath Falls) (18-85}
LOST!! - Gt. Johns Chapter notebook! It's blue, and was in a lavender-flowered satchel. Besides the notebook, it
contaired a gavel, block, and misc. small stuff. Lost in the vicinity of N.E. 33rd & Marine Drive. If anyone
has seen it or knows of its whereabouts, PLEASE call Barbara 8289-2250 or Vickie @283-2186! {19-83)
However, this is only true when
Half a you're dealing with a snake!
snake When you need photo reproduc-
2 tion, duplication and printing, on-
IS time and right, you don't need to
better be looking in the grass. Just look
to our nearest store. Call or “‘come
than in, and talk to our communication
consultants.
one!

Once You Compare, You'll Switch to Action.

3747 N.E Sandy Blvd. ® 1222 S.W. Morrison @ 3263 N.W. 29th Ave,
287-8321 e 222-4913 e 228-2803
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